
HUFF & HUFF, INC. 
Environmental Consultants 

512 W. Burlington, Suite 100 
LaGrange, Illinois 60525 

April 8, 1999 

Mr. Michael G. Farley 
BRR Program Assistant 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
Box 12436 
4041 N. Richards Street 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53212 

Re: STATUS REPORT 
NT Dor-O-Matic; Greendale, Wisconsin 
BRRTS#: 02-41-118817 
Facility ID#: 241050590 

Dear Mr. Farley: 

Phone (708) 579-5940 
Fax (708) 579-3526 

On behalf of NT Dor-O-Matic, Huff & Huff is submitting this status report to the Wisconsin 
Department of Natural Resources for the above-referenced site. On June 12, 1997 we submitted a 
Subsurface Investigation Work Plan (Plan) to the WDNR and an amended Plan on September 15, 
1997. The field work under that Work Plan was conducted in June and October, 1997. 

A request for a permit for off-site access was submitted to the Milwaukee County Department of 
Parks, Recreation, and Culture at the end of March 1998. A Construction/Right of Entry Permit for 
Geotechnical and/or Environmental Investigations was issued on October 9, 1998. 

We have initiated the coordination required to conduct the off-site work with the Milwaukee County 
Department of Parks, Recreation, and Culture now that the weather is beginning to be favorable for 
the subsurface investigation. We anticipate conducting the field work sometime in April. 

The subsurface investigation to be conducted will expand on the information already collected to 
date. The plan is to conduct one boring in an area believed to be outside the potentially impacted 
area. This boring will be drilled to determine the geology below the water bearing unit where the 
existing monitoring wells are currently screened. The boring will help determine how thick this 
water-bearing unit is and geologic material of the confining layer. 

Up to six borings located on-site are also planned for the area immediately north of the former 
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degreaser. These borings will be no more than three feet deep to characterize the surface soils on­
site. Three borings will be conducted to the north in the Root River Parkway to a depth of six feet 
to determine if there is any soil impact in this area. 

Ground water samples will be collected in the Root River Parkway adjacent to Dale Creek to monitor 
ground water quality. We will attempt to install up to two Chapter NR 141 Wisconsin 
Administrative Code ground water wells for this purpose. However, site conditions ( e.g. steep 
topography, heavy brush) may prevent access for a drill rig. If the area is inaccessible to a drill rig, 
then temporary monitoring wells will be attempted. 

It is anticipated that the depth to water will be less than 15 feet deep in this area. Monitoring wells 
in this area will help determine the ground water flow direction and if any ground water impact has 
occurred. The relative elevations between Dale Creek and the ground water will be determined. 

The collected soil and ground water samples will be analyzed for the parameters related to the former 
degreaser. Results from this investigation will be submitted to the WDNR upon completion of a 
subsurface investigation report. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions in this regard. 

Sincerely, 

~~~ ~~- -
P'James E. Hlrlf, P. 

Vice President 

cc: Mr. Don Straub, NT Dor-O-Matic 
Ms. Laura Leonard, Sidley & Austin 
Mr. Kevin Shaver, Montgomery Watson 
Mr. Myles Berman, Altheimer & Gray 
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